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East Hampton Housing Authority
Chatham Acres

Governor Bill O’Neill Drive

East Hampton, CT 06424

A meeting was held on February 15, 2012 at Bellwood Court.  The meeting opened at 12:10pm.  Members present were

Patricia Dufour, Tom Denman, Ann McLaughlin, Monica Kangley and Judie Bobbi.  Jo Ann Ewing arrived late while meeting was in session.

Minutes:  

A motion was made by Mr. Denman to accept the Minutes of January 18, 2012.  Ms. McLaughlin seconded.  Vote was unanimous.

Public Comment:

Mr. Sorvillo from Bellwood Court asked the Board to grandfather the current smokers so that they are not required to stop smoking in their apartment.  A letter was also received from Ms. Calvert from Bellwood Court stating she also wants to be grandfathered in and states she is allergic to medications on the market.  The Board will consider the requests.  The Board has asked a draft be made up stating those that currently smoke will be allowed to continue to smoke in their apartment but any current resident who is not a smoker or new or future residents will sign lease that their apartments are to be smoke free.  This rule will be revisited each year when a resident signs the lease addendum at recertification.
Bills and Communication:  

Ms. Bobbi presented the Insurance package quote.  She has also solicited quotes from the companies in the DAS Master Insurance Program.  Not all quotes have been received.  Ms. Bobbi suggested that we at least pay for the 1st quarter with Blumenthal and Donahue and State Auto since coverage is needed by March 1, 2012.  Mr. Denman made a motion to pay for the 1st quarter and make a final decision when all the other quotes are in.  Ms. Kangley seconded.  Vote was unanimous. 

Robert Arsenault, civil engineer, has sent quote for two tasks; first, preliminary design and construction cost estimate for alternative, emergency entrance and second, preliminary analysis or yield on the proposed 4+/- acres.  Totals for both quotes are $939.25.  Ms. McLaughlin made motion to accept the quote and proposals.  Ms. Ewing seconded.  Vote was unanimous.

Ms. Bobbi informed the Board that Conn-NAHRO has chosen a new executive director, Catherine Branch of Rockfall, Ct.

The Enhance Payroll subscription for 4/7/2012 – 2013 has been received from Quick Books.  Ms. Ewing made a motion to approve the subscription.  Ms. Kangley seconded.  Vote was unanimous.

DECD State Housing Rehabilitation and Preservation Program information has been received.  The application (SHRPA) is due date is March 1, 2012.  Ms. Bobbi is working on the application for various rehab items for Bellwood Court and Chatham Acres.  Ms. McLaughlin made motion to apply.  Ms. Ewing seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  However, because of the short time frame for all of the requirements in the application it may or may not be possible to complete.  
Governor Malloy proposes funds for supportive and congregate housing.  Ms. Dufour would like to pursue funding for congregate.  Board members plan to revisit our outreach to our legislators and also the Governor’s office contact, David Bednarz and any other legislative member that may be of help.  Ms. McLaughlin made a motion to resend our previous letter.  Ms. Ewing seconded.  Vote was unanimous.
Town Council has sent out a request for the various Boards and Commissions to come before the Council and do a 15 or 20 minute presentation.  Mr. Denman volunteered to give the presentation on the requested date of April 10, 2012.  The Board will meet prior to this date for a workshop to decide what should be in the presentation.

The Public Outlook Conference will be held on March 29, 2012.

Cash Report:
Ms. Bobbi presented the bank reconciliation for January 2012.  The Board reviewed the report and it will be filed for audit.

Old Business and New Business:
Shingle claim:  All the information will be sent by end of February.
Lease Addendum with smoke free date of December 31, 2012 for current residents living in housing as of December 31, 2011 is now on hold until the Board decides on a grandfather clause.  The office should keep a list of the current smokers to be able to know who would be allowed to be grandfathered in.
The Annual Report, the new 2012 Budget and the Dec. 31, 2011 Financial Statement has been sent to the Interim Town Manager.  The Pilot to the Town for the period 7/1/2011 through 12/31, 2011 has also been sent in.

Ms. Bobbi provided the suggested Reasonable Accommodation Policy to the Board along with some of the statements in the Fair Housing Act that pertain to reasonable accommodation.  Board members should read over the information to decide if the policy will be voted on at the next meeting.

Vacancy – one shortly to be filled.

Ms. Bobbi presented Board members the end of the year Quarterly Financial Statement.

RSC:  None

Tenant Commissioner:
Ms. Kangley wants the grandfather clause.  Ms. Kangley also suggested gutter guards.  Ms. Bobbi will check with maintenance as she thought some units had them.
A motion was made by Ms. McLaughlin to adjourn at 2:10pm.  Mr. Denman seconded.

Respectfully submitted by Judie Bobbi, recording secretary

CC:  Board Members, Town Manager, Town Clerk, Town Council
